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Alwin Holland School

10615 96th Street

Fort St. John, B.C. V1J 3R3

Phone: 250-785-6125 Fax: 250 785-6123

T. E. A. M. 
Together Everyone Achieves More

May 4, 2013

Dear Parents,

Now that the weather is warm, many of the students are bringing scented sunscreen to school. This is creating health problems for some staff and students. We are asking that students use products that are unscented to help alleviate this problem. Thank you for your cooperation.

Criminal Record and Field Trips

Classes will be participating in numerous field trips between now and the end of the school year. We encourage parents to participate; however, you need a criminal record check in order to be involved.  Also, we require one every two year so if yours is going to expire in the fall, you may want to update it now.  The process can take a couple of weeks so it is important to apply early.

Dress Up Days

The grade 6s in Ms McGarroch’s class has organized the following dress up days:



May 16th

Moustache, Wacky Hat & Hair Day



May 30th

Hawaiian or Mexican Day



June 13th

Crazy Outfit Day

PAC News

The AGM was held Wednesday, May 3rd that included the election of the executive for the 2013-14 school year. The co-chairs will be Brenna Adamson and Jolene Arberry. The secretary will be Melissa McCoy and the treasurer will be Sharla Pearce.  Thanks to the many parents who volunteer to help make Alwin Holland a great place for children.  Our home reading program is in jeopardy as we need parent volunteers to do the daily book exchange. If you could help out even one morning a month please let the office know so we can continue with this program.

Flower Baskets

On May 24th at 3:00pm the Hanging Flower Baskets will be on sale at the gym for $25.00.  

District Speech Competition

Will be held on May 24th 9am at the Cultural Center. The school competition will be on Monday, May 13th at 1pm.

Welcome to Kindergarten

On May 30th from 4:30-6:00 will be hosting a Welcome To Kindergarten event at the school.  All new kindergarten students and their parents are welcome to attend and get to meet the staff and get a tour of the school.

Doig Day

On May 28th the grade 4 students in Mrs. Dutchak, Mrs, Hong/Ms. Asai, and Mrs. Montgomery’s classes will be participating in Doig Day.  They will be leaving the school at 9am and returning at 3pm.

District Track and Field

Will take place on June 7th. Once again Mr. Burridge will be coaching our team. He is going to need some help so if you can volunteer to help, please contact the school.

Fun Day

Primary Fun Day will be June 21st and PAC will be providing lunch. 

Grade 6 Farewell

Will be on Monday, June 26th at 6pm.  This is for the students in grade 6 and their parents. We have a great group of grade 6 students who have helped throughout the school and it will be great to celebrate their successes.

Year End Awards

The final awards assembly for the year will be on Thursday, June 27th at 10:45 am and this is the last day for students. School reopens on September 3rd, 2013.

Moving?

If your child will not be attending Alwin Holland next year, please let the school know. Also, if you have neighbors whose children will be new to our school, please ask them to register so that we can plan for September.

Attendance Variances

If you are living outside the school’s attendance area, you are required to complete a variance form for each school year.  If your child is currently attending Alwin Holland and you live outside our attendance area, please stop by the office and complete a form.  Attendance variances are approved on a yearly basis provided there is space available.

Requests

If you have placement requests for September, you need to put it in writing and have it to the office by June 20th.  We will not be accepting requests in September. –‘Spring Has Sprung’
HIGH FIVE
HIGH FIVE is Canada’s only comprehensive quality standard for children’s sport and recreation programs. This certification for frontline leaders will provide accessible tools, training and resources that will insure sport and recreation programs are delivered in ways that support the healthy development of children. 
To learn more about High Five visit www.highfive.org 
Date: Sunday, May 26th • 9:00am - 3:00pm 
Location: Pomeroy Sport Centre 
Cost: $65 Activities for Students

NCCP Run Jump Throw
Developed by Athletics Canada, it’s fun, it’s simple and kids love it! Running, jumping and throwing skills are the key to all land-based sports and can benefit all children. This program provides a strong foundation for success in daily movement, physical activities and sports. It emphasizes the skills of running, jumping and throwing in age appropriate sequential progressions and is appropriate for children ages 4 – 12 years old. This will be an interactive hands on workshop designed to provide teachers and coaches with activities they can readily implement. 
Dates: Saturday, May 25th • 9:00am - 5:00pm 
Location: Pomeroy Sport Centre 
Cost: $75

 
 To register: www.pacificsportnoprthernbc.com or call me in the office 250.794.3308
 

 

JENNIFER GIBSON, BSc., CSCS   |  SPORT DEVELOPMENT COORDINATOR
Website

Please remember to check out our website at www.holland.prn.bc.ca.  Find the mystery word, and send your child to the office with it for a prize.

Information for Fall 2013

My child (ren),   _________________ will not be attending Alwin Holland next year.

We will be moving

· To another school in School District #60 _____  School Name:________

· To a school outside of the District ___________

· Out of province _________

Signature: _____________________________________________________

Thank you for providing us with the above information.   This will help us do our planning here at Alwin Holland and also at the school district office with their planning.

Yours truly,

Pat Lang



Dave Burridge

Principal



Vice Principal

